
MARCH NEWSLETTER 2021  

 

 March is here already and still not many activities going on at Casa del Sol due to the 

pandemic. Let's all pray that next season will be back to normal.  

 

Note from Chuck Schendler: 

A reminder of the dark house program that is coming up.  For those of you who do not know 

about the program I will talk about the Dark House Program at our monthly business meeting on 

Wednesday March 3rd. As always masks will be required.   I am hoping that we can have a 

regular coffee hour meeting before the end of the season.  

 

Covid 19 vaccine: 

If Jim Johnson has not contacted you and you want the vaccine call him IMMEDIATELY.  We 

are expecting them in the park within the next two weeks. Jim needs an ACCURATE COUNT.  

 

Ladies Club: 

Peggy Quinlan is still taking money for West Zephyrhills Elementary School to be given to them 

in memory of Mary Smith. March 20th is the deadline for donations.  

For the last few years the Ladies Club has had a baby shower held in conjunction with the 

Ladies tea. Even though a Ladies tea is not possible this year it was suggested that we have a 

drop off shower on April 5th from 10 to 12. Early drop off can be arranged by calling either 

Peggy at 813-395-8738 or Sue at 813-782-2708. 

As in the past, the items are not wrapped and if you prefer, cash can also be contributed.  

 

Dime bingo is played on Monday evenings at 6:30. Bring $3.00 in dimes and a quarter for an 

evening of fun.  All residents are welcome.  

 

Board organizational meeting: 

President Jim Johnson, 1st Vice in charge of finance Jim Baker, 2nd Vice in charge of building 

and grounds Chuck Nixon, Secretary Cindi Holt, Treasurer Pat Bateman,  Assistant Treasurers 

Jean Lane,  Finance Committee Jim Goard, Building and Grounds Frank Brooks and Joel 

Buchin.  Assistant Secretary Joel Buchin.  

  

Happy St Patrick's Day  


